MINUTES OF THE 2010 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

OF THE WEST SUSSEX FUN RUN LEAGUE

HELD AT STEYNING AC ON 28 NOVEMBER 2010 AT 10.00am

www.westsussexfunrunleague.org.uk


Present: All 17 clubs except Southwick Strollers
Meeting chaired by Ray Chick



Action

Thanks were given to Steyning AC (Joan Lennon) for making the clubhouse available and for the refreshments and to clubs for attending the meeting.



Matters arising from previous AGM covered in items below


1 
Review of the Year



As per the details attached to the agenda attendance at our runs was marginally up on 2009 .


2 
2011 Club Membership



All 16 clubs present confirmed membership. Co-ordinator to contact SWS re their continued membership and possible event in November 2011. Should SWS not seek membership co-ordinator to write to non-league clubs advertising a vacancy in the League.  [The website already provides details of how clubs may join the League]. [SWS subsequently confirmed membership].
R L Chick

R L Chick

3 
2011 Event Calendar



All clubs will organise one scoring event with the exception of the following:

· SWS may not be able to hold their event in November; and

· HHH may organise a second scoring event in October at Hickstead .

It was agreed that for 2012 onwards, clubs would only be allowed to hold one scoring event per year due to the number of other events held. In addition it was agreed that at their Hickstead event HHH could hold responsible junior age group categories of their choice but these would be non-scoring. The only junior event which could be scoring would be an open category for under 16s of not more than a mile.

The calendar was agreed as per the website, with the exception of the date for Lancing Eagles' event to take place in October at a date to be confirmed.

NB: All entry forms and results should be forwarded to Jill Renson for insertion on to the League's website. All entry forms to include race organiser's name and address including e-mail address.

HHH



LE

4 
Contact List



A revised contact list will be put on the web-site following this meeting. Dave Harris to e-mail GRR's e-mail address to Jill Renson.

GRR






MINUTES OF THE 2010 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (continued)
Action

5 
Accounts for the year 



These showed a  deficit for the year of £61.45 (2009 – deficit £28.27) and an accumulated surplus, represented by the bank balance at HSBC, of £985.69 (2009 – £1,047.14).


6 
Club membership fees for 2011



Bearing in mind SWS's possible lack of membership, subscriptions were agreed at £60 per club (2010 - £55).  Fees due on 1 January to be paid to Ray Chick.
A80/BHR/FF/HHH/HORJ/LE/LAC/ SWS

7 
2011 event entry fees



Reaffirmed at £2 adults/50p juniors in advance.  Juniors to pay 50p only if they run in separate junior events.  Entry fees on day to be set by individual clubs, but capped at £5.  

Clubs to use Smart RRs Block Entry Form at front of programme wherever possible and e-mail them to race organisers. 

Fees for 2012 to be agreed at half-yearly meeting in 2011 as certain clubs issue their entry forms before AGM.

All clubs


All clubs

R L Chick

8 
Equipment



Existing equipment was agreed to be adequate.  Any new bibs required to be bought by individual clubs as required (£1 each from the £ shop).

List of clubs using equipment shown on race calendar. 

All clubs

Appropriate clubs

9 
Scoring system for 2011



The existing scoring system was agreed as follows:

Seniors (participation points up to 25 seniors in total)

· Men – bands of 20

· Ladies – bands of 10 

Juniors (participation points up to 15 juniors in total)

· Boys – bands of 2 

· Girls  – bands of 2  

All clubs should endeavour to use Smart Rrs and results should be e-mailed within 10 days of event to Jill Renson, web-site manager, Phil McErlain League's statistician and club representatives . All clubs to ensure they are using the latest version of Smart Rrs by downloading the latest version from the League's website prior to their event.

Any problems with the new software should be reported to Dave Grunwell or Jill Renson

Now that majority of clubs are using Smart Rrs it was agreed that Dave Grunwell would also score junior events on a trial basis on a percentage basis (ie first 10% - 10 points, second 10% - 9 points etc) and that he would bring the results to the half-yearly meeting in May.
All clubs

All clubs


All clubs


Dave Grunwell
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10 
League Co-ordinator 



Ray Chick was thanked and re-elected. Ray has served for 20 years and would like to pass the reins over at the end of 2011.
All clubs

11 
League Statistician



Phil McErlain of Arunners was re-appointed and thanked for issuing results throughout the year.


11 a
Web-site manager



Jill Renson was thanked for all her hard work on the website and re-elected.
All clubs

12 
WSFRL handbook update



Amended club details to be e-mailed to Jill Renson for incorporation on to website.

All clubs

13 
Cheque signatories



Existing cheque signatories confirmed.


14 
Any other business



· Disability Discrimination Act - Paul Thomas kindly attended the meeting and gave an update on this Act which is effective from 1 October2010 and which has implications for all our events, as follows:

· All clubs should anticipate disabled runners taking part in their events and must make reasonable adjustments to their courses to enable disabled runners to participate;

· When an advance entry from a disabled runner is received it is recommended that the race organiser contacts the runner to point out any hazards on the course which cannot reasonably be eliminated so that the runner can make an informed decision on whether to take part (ideally photographs of the terrain etc);

· When a disabled runner enters on the day and prior communication has therefore not taken place, it is vital that those persons accepting late entries are aware of the law and the course and, if need be, are instructed to refer the runner to the race organiser; 

· No disabled runners should be banned from participating unless this can be justified with appropriate evidence; and

· English Athletics will be issuing guidelines on their website shortly.

In view of the above it would seem prudent for all clubs to include a      sentence on their entry forms requesting any disabled runner to contact the race organiser in advance of the event.

The disclaimer currently contained on entry forms generally will need to be considered at the 2011 half-yearly meeting following the guidelines issued by English Athletics and Smart Rrs amended if necessary.
All clubs

R L Chick/                 All clubs/                  Dave Grunwell
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Any other business (continued)

· A Celebration of the West Sussex Fun Run League by Tim Boone – Tim Boone of Arunners outlined his plan for a book and requested team photographs and various data from club representatives, as indicated on the handout at the meeting. Tim will contact individual clubs during 2011.

Tim asked for a volunteer to proof read the book and Joan Lennon of SAC kindly offered to do this.

Tim was thanked for taking on this task and it was hoped that his estimate of 100 copies would be greatly exceeded.

· Easter Monday – Joan Lennon reported that SAC were possibly organisisng a duathlon in the afternoon but this would not affect entries for LAC event

· Most improved club –  in the past, the banner for the most improved club had been awarded to the club which had increased by most points over the previous year. However, Phil McErlain pointed out that in 2010 the number of races was one more than in 2009 and therefore it was incorrect to compare 2009 points with those of 2010 as there could not be any increase for the additional race in 2010.  It was agreed that for 2010 the previous policy would apply but for 2011 and beyond only the same races would be used for comparative purposes.
Tim Boone

Joan Lennon

15 
Presentation of annual awards



Most points, Seniors - The Norman Crook Memorial Trophy was presented to Worthing & District Harriers (2009– 2nd) Arunners were second (2009– 3rd) and Steyning AC were third (2009– 1st).

Most points, Juniors - The Junior Cup was presented to Worthing & District Harriers for the fifth consecutive year.  Steyning AC were second (2009-6th) and Arunners were third (2009 – 2rd).

Most improved club, Seniors - the banner was presented to Saints + Sinners. Henfield Joggers were second and Lewes AC third.

Most improved club, Juniors - this banner was presented to Steyning AC. Chichester Runners were second and Arunners third. 


16 
Dates of next meetings



Half yearly meeting - in Portslade Community College Sports Centre after PHH run (15 May 2011) to include a discussion on getting a better distribution of events in 2012.

AGM – date to be agreed at half –yearly meeting to avoid other race fixtures.

The AGM then closed.
All club

All clubs

